Report to LBNA Formation Committee 4 4 2016
20 Garden Place Experience,               David Godley 30 3 2016
I acted on last month’s resolution at the COA meeting 13 3 2016:

“That David Godley speak on behalf of the Long Branch neighbourhood group planning committee to represent the community at Committee of Adjustment hearings and community meetings for land development matters.”
Sandy Delargy and I had to wait about an hour for the COA to reach our item. I supported the Planning Department’s deferral recommendation that we could discuss the application further. However the applicant wished to proceed. 
Lead objector, Randy McWatters, who had experience of the COA for a severance on 41st Street and was at our last LBNA meeting, spoke strongly against and was supported by 2 other residents including the next door neighbour most impacted (always important). Sandy made a great impression with a more emotional plea to save the neighbourhood and that we were overwhelmed with applications. I complemented the neighbours points with a run through of Official Plan policies as well as mentioning LBNA.

All committee members were present and the former North York COA architect, Ted Shepherd, was chair. He supported refusal. At the same time he inferred aesthetics or other developments were not part of the consideration as the applications were judged on their own merits. However all the OMB decisions overriding COA and Staff were based on other properties eg 168 Lake Promenade (a severance next door), 4 James (a severance in a different zone 4 blocks away), 2 27th (35 feet frontage lots across the road) and 6 Shamrock (severance on 27th) and a detached house on a 25 feet lot at he south end of the neighbourhood. Evaluating character according to the Official Plan requires  lanalising surrounding development, zoning and proposals. 
Dominic Gulli who is a retired infrastructure engineer voted “for”. He is the only one who was on the previous COA. He asked about the LBNA group suggesting it was just a few people interested in planning. I brought up the May 4th meeting and that our Councillor sponsored Community meeting set the wheels in motion for LBNA and other initiatives such as the urban design guidelines and deferring applications to involve the community in informal settings. Gulli voted for because he saw it as regeneration. We still do not have the figures to show that we are the most regenerated neighbourhood in Canada. He also felt any style of single development was good because it was a mixed neighbourhood.
Another retired engineer, this time traffic, Alan Smithies, moved refusal and was seconded by Nathan Muscat and supported by the other two members. Appeals for the variances must be done by March 30th and April 7th for severance.
The first foray of the LBNA into the COA arena was successful. An outright refusal was achieved and we have planners on board whose help is essential at the OMB if it ends up there and the City legal people as long as our Councillor is requested to, or initiates a request for City representation.

The Councillor followed up with a letter saying Sandy, Randy and I had done an “amazing” job.

There are some lessons from this experience. We need strong representation at the COA and at Community meetings. Not only is it important to have a representative at every meeting it would be desirable to have at least a couple of people attending these meetings to give a neighbourhood perspective. Any person who attends can say they are from the group. The COA need to know we are not simply a NIMBYgroup and that the anger and frustration and now fatigue, are current. The OMB is a lost cause and never take notice of citizens when there is professional evidence. Local Area Boards will probably happen but not for months. There is lots of scope for educating and persuading COA members- and the general public – and where are the Press? We need good public relations. 
There are information issues such as not being able to get the agenda item details a couple of weeks ahead, the lack of comprehendible information available to those notified. Barbara Leibel, Brian Liberty and I are met on this with Jill Hogan, Planning Manager, and Sabrina Salatino, Planner last week and discussion was constructive. Statistics on the number of severances proving we are the #1 for them exist but are difficult to access.
In view of the LBNA’s task of preparing terms of reference is nearing  completion and could be done through email with those most heavily involved I think we need a broader focus. I sense we are losing interest at the Committee where the discussions are somewhat esoteric and people are anxious to participate in something more active. Mike Laffrade’s idea of signs (like the yellow ones for child safety put out by our Councillor) is a move in the right direction. He is proceeding on his own. We have constant problems with builders making living conditions near development more than difficult by ignoring the law. This needs attention.
So far we have taken no action on the most impactful development in South Long Branch, 62 Long Branch Avenue, 4 storey stack town houses on the funeral home site. Diane Cusimano is particularly concerned (there are others). There is still time for an improvement to the built form is possible.
We now know that 2 and 4 Shamrock will be coming to the COA on May 12th. This is the first time we face 3 50 feet lot splits in a row. The immediate neighbourhood has already agreed to oppose this outright and this is supported by Planning. The stronger the showing on this one at COA the better for future applications. 2 Ash and 30 36th severances come up on April 14 @ 5pm. The latter is not just the threat of incompatible houses but the loss of a house which has attributes and is typical of Long Branch. An addition behind the existing would be so much more creative but we are opposing those whose priority is maximising profit. I am preparing a report under my own name on conformity with the Official Plan. Up to now COA decisions seem to have included intuition especially 56 Ash and 40 38th where no objections were orally presented. Also there are 3 Long Branch variance applications coming up at the April COA which I have not reviewed., There are outstanding severance applications on 9 38th,,  20 Elton,80 23rd,   50 30th Street and 20 Elton.. Diane Cusimano has been exemplary providing kits and support. Liz Read is working on more helpful documents. Mark Davidson and Aaron Davies will be attending the 13th April community meeting on 88 Laburnham. There are potential OMB hearings on this and 9 Atherton  (7 July), 56 Ash, and 58 Ash.
It is going to be a busy Spring and Summer.

April 14, May 12 and June 9 will see severances considered at the OMB in numbers and sensitive areas not known before. All those supporting Long Branch conservation can attend usually in the afternoon.

